From:

ULLOA, ALYSSA < Alyssa Pagliery@dadeschools.net > on behalf of Superintendent's

Office <Superintendent'sOffice@dadeschools.net>

Sent:

Friday, December 9, 2022 5:01 PM

To:

Chancellor of Public Schools

Cc:

Harvey, Walter J.; Parental Rights

Subject: Attachments: RESPONSE TO NOVEMBER 18 CORRESPONDENCE L611- Letter to Senior Chancellor Jacob Oliva.pdf

December 9, 2022

Senior Chancellor Jacob Oliva Florida Department of Education 325 W. Gaines Street Tallahassee, FL 32399

Dear Senior Chancellor Oliva:

This letter is a response to your communication dated November 18, 2022, which was a follow-up from the presentation to the State Board of Education on October 19, 2022, regarding district policies and procedures for student services that Miami-Dade County Public Schools (M-DCPS) submitted to the Florida Department of Education.

In the Department's correspondence, it was indicated that a document entitled "Miami-Dade County Public Schools – 2020-2021 Guidelines for Promoting Safe and Inclusive Schools, Supporting Transgender and Gender Expansive Students," was not in compliance with current Florida law or State Board of Education rule. However, after a review of the policies submitted by MDCPS to the Florida Department of Education, we found that the above-referenced document was not among the documents submitted. These 2020-2021 guidelines are from a previous year and the document itself has been discontinued. Therefore, this material was not shared with principals this school year, and historical reference copies have been removed from our district website to avoid any confusion. Therefore, all bullet points referenced in your November 18th communication are no longer applicable.

Furthermore, on October 19, 2022, statutory updates were adopted through rulemaking by the School Board, and are reflected in Policies 1213 / 3213 / 4213 – Student Supervision and Welfare; Policy 2111 – Parent and Family Engagement – A Home-School-District Partnership; Policy 2215 – Program of Instruction; Policy 2410 – School Health Services Program; Policy 2416 – Student Privacy and Parental Access to Information; Policy 2510 – Instructional Materials, School Library/Media Center, and Other Educational Materials. Finally, principals participated in summer professional development regarding recent legislative changes. As such, MDCPS is in compliance with current Florida law and State Board of Education rules.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely,

Dr. Jose L. Dotres Superintendent of Schools

JLD:eg L611

cc: General Counsel



Miami-Dade County Public Schools

giving our students the world

Superintendent of Schools Dr. Jose L. Dotres Miami-Dade County School Board

Mari Tere Rojas, Chair
Dr. Lubby Navarro, Vice Chair
Roberto J. Alonso
Lucia Baez-Geller
Dr. Dorothy Bendross-Mindingall
Monica Colucci
Daniel Espino
Dr. Steve Gallon Ill
Luisa Santos

December 9, 2022

Senior Chancellor Jacob Oliva Florida Department of Education 325 W. Gaines Street Tallahassee, FL 32399

Dear Senior Chancellor Oliva:

This letter is a response to your communication dated November 18, 2022, which was a follow-up from the presentation to the State Board of Education on October 19, 2022, regarding district policies and procedures for student services that Miami-Dade County Public Schools (M-DCPS) submitted to the Florida Department of Education.

In the Department's correspondence, it was indicated that a document entitled "Miami-Dade County Public Schools – 2020-2021 Guidelines for Promoting Safe and Inclusive Schools, Supporting Transgender and Gender Expansive Students," was not in compliance with current Florida law or State Board of Education rule. However, after a review of the policies submitted by MDCPS to the Florida Department of Education, we found that the above-referenced document was not among the documents submitted. These 2020-2021 guidelines are from a previous year and the document itself has been discontinued. Therefore, this material was not shared with principals this school year, and historical reference copies have been removed from our district website to avoid any confusion. Therefore, all bullet points referenced in your November 18th communication are no longer applicable.

Furthermore, on October 19, 2022, statutory updates were adopted through rulemaking by the School Board, and are reflected in Policies 1213 / 3213 / 4213 – Student Supervision and Welfare; Policy 2111 – Parent and Family Engagement – A Home-School-District Partnership; Policy 2215 – Program of Instruction; Policy 2410 – School Health Services Program; Policy 2416 – Student Privacy and Parental Access to Information; Policy 2510 – Instructional Materials, School Library/Media Center, and Other Educational Materials. Finally, principals participated in summer professional development regarding recent legislative changes. As such, MDCPS is in compliance with current Florida law and State Board of Education rules.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely,

Dr. Jose L. Dotres

Superintendent of Schools

JLD:eg L611

cc: General Counsel